
 
April 27, 2022 

 
The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro                              The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chair                                                               Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations                   House Committee on Appropriations  
2413 Rayburn House Office Building             1026 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515                                             Washington, DC 20515 
  
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting funding for Golf Drive Reconstruction in fiscal year 2023.  
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Pontiac, located at 47450 Woodward 
Avenue, Pontiac, Michigan 48342. 
 
The funding would be used for construction expenses and construction engineering and 
inspection (CE&I) expenses related to the reconstruction of Golf Drive and Bagley Street. These 
roads have experienced a significant rise in traffic, with new businesses in the area leaving the 
road pavement and drainage in poor condition. This project is a valuable use of taxpayer funds 
because it will make critical updates to infrastructure in Pontiac, including the addition of safety 
improvements, like protected bike lanes, for non-motorized traffic.  
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ANDY LEVIN 
Member of Congress 
 
 
 
 


